
 
 

EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE OF COUNCIL 
 
HIS WORSHIP, THE MAYOR 
AND COUNCILLORS 
 
 
SUBJECT: GRANT APPLICATIONS 
 
The Executive Committee of Council submits the following recommendations for Council’s 
approval: 
 
 
#12/54 – Burnaby Winter Club   
  PeeWee A1 Team 
 
RECOMMENDATION: 
 
1. THAT a grant in the amount of $1,000 be awarded to Burnaby Winter Club PeeWee A1 

Team to assist with travel expenses for 12 members of the team and Burnaby residents 
to compete at the 2012 Chicago Bauer World Invitational Hockey Tournament in 
Chicago from 2012 November 2 – 4. 

 
REPORT 

 
An application was received from the Burnaby Winter Club PeeWee A1 Team requesting a grant 
to assist with travel expenses for 12 members and Burnaby residents to compete at the 2012 
Chicago Bauer World Invitational Hockey Tournament to be held in Chicago on 2012 November 
2 – 4.  The team has been selected by special invitation to represent BC at the Tournament. 

 
 Request: $1,000  CPA:  2011 – No application 
                                          2010 – $2,000 (10 x $200) 
    2009 – No application 
 
The Executive Committee of Council recommends that a grant in the amount of $1,000 be 
awarded to the Burnaby Winter Club PeeWee A1 Team for 2012. 
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#12/55 – British Columbia Soccer Association  
 Seina Kashima 
 
RECOMMENDATION: 
 
1. THAT a grant in the amount of $175 be awarded to BC Soccer Association to assist with 

travel expenses for Seina Kashima to compete at the Canadian Soccer Association Club 
Nationals held in Charlottetown, PEI from 2012 October 1-8. 

 
REPORT 

 
An application was received from Seina Kashima, a Burnaby resident requesting a grant to assist 
with travel expenses to compete at the Canadian Soccer Association Club Nationals to be held in 
Charlottetown, Prince Edward Island on 2012 October 1-8.  A berth was earned by becoming a 
member of the Provincial Premier Cup Champions and a representative of BC. 

 
 Request: $175  CPA:  2011 – No application 
                                          2010 – No application 
    2009 – No application 
   
The Executive Committee of Council recommends that a grant in the amount of $175 be 
awarded to the British Columbia Soccer Association for 2012. 
 
 
#12/58 –Volunteer Burnaby – 2012 Holiday Season Program   
 Gift Wrapping Services 
 
RECOMMENDATION: 
 
1. THAT a in-kind grant to assist with printing costs in the amount of $1000 be awarded to 

Volunteer Burnaby for their 2012 Holiday Season Program. 
 

REPORT 
 
An application was received requesting an in-kind grant to cover printing costs of a 2012 
Holiday Season Program in support of the Gift Wrap Centre at Brentwood Town Centre for 
2012. 
  
  Request: $1,500 in-kind printing CPA:  2011 - $1,000 in-kind printing 
      2010 - $1,000 in-kind printing 
      2009 –   $750 in-kind printing 
 
 
 



To: His Worship, the Mayor and Councillors 
From: Executive Committee of Council 
 Re: Grant Applications 
2012 November 05 .......................................................... Page 3 
 

 
The Executive Committee of Council recommends that an in-kind grant in the amount of $1,000 
be awarded to Volunteer Burnaby for their 2012 Holiday Season Program. 
 

Respectfully submitted, 
 
 

Councillor P. Calendino 
Chair 

 
 

Councillor P. McDonell 
Vice Chair 

 
Councillor D. Johnston 
Member 


